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20 July 2020 

 

 

 

Further to Local Notice to Mariners No. 012 of 2019  

Regarding Dredging at Mgarr Harbour – Gozo (South) 
 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and the general 

public that further to Local Notice to Mariners Nos. 012 of 2019 regarding Dredging at 

Mgarr Harbour – Gozo, further dredging will be carried out within the area enclosed by 

the imaginary line joining the points A, B, C, D, E and the intermediate coastline (as 

shown on attached chart). 

 

In view of the above vessels berthed in this area are to be removed immediately. Any 

vessel and mooring that is left in this area will be removed by the contractor. No liability 

whatsoever will be accepted by the authority for any damage that may be caused while 

removing the said vessels and moorings. 

 

Furthermore, mariners are reminded that it is prohibited to lay any moorings and ground 

tackle without the prior permission of the Authority and that approaches to marinas, 

terminals manoeuvring areas and fairways are to be kept clear at all times.   

 

Failure to comply with the above directions may be subject to legal proceedings. 

 

Mariners are to keep out of the area and advised to keep a sharp lookout, navigate with 

caution and very slow speed (no wake) when navigating close to the indicated area. 

They are to comply with instructions given by Valletta Port Control (Valletta VTS) on   

Channel 12 and any enforcement personnel on site. 

 

All other information included in Local Notice to Mariners Nos. 012 of 2019 will remain 

valid. 

  

 
 
 

Chart Affected: BA 211 
 




